# PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING

#### March 15, 2016

The Orchard Park Public Safety Committee meeting was held on Tuesday, March 15, 2016, at 6:00pm, in the office of the Chief of Police, at the Municipal Center, 4295 South Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New York 14127.

### **ATTENDANCE:**

	PRESENT	<b>EXCUSED</b>
Police Chief Mark Pacholec, Chairman	X	
Frank Wierbowski	X	
Barbara Bernard	X	
Ryan Crawford		X
Dwight Mateer		X
Dan Neaverth Jr.		X
Andrew Slotman	X	
Beverly Kirkpatrick, Secretary	X	

Chairman Pacholec called the meeting to order at 6:04pm.

### OLD BUSINESS:

- Reviewed minutes from January, 2016.
- Minutes accepted.
- Letter drafted regarding the intersection of Armor Duells and Duerr. The State has jurisdiction, therefore no stop light nor stop sign will be placed by the Town of Orchard Park.
- Update on intersection of Taylor Road and Rte. 20A; Traffic light to be installed in May-June 2016.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

- Request received by Supervisor to reduce speed on Short Drive from 30mph to 20 mph. After being discussed the speed limit will not be changed.
- The Commissioner of Central Police is retiring. Marlaine Hoffman will be the Acting Commissioner.
- The Chief to attend a seminar regarding stadium security.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:19pm. The next meeting is scheduled for April 19, 2016.

Respectfully submitted, Bev Kirkpatrick Secretary